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The purpose of this letter is to notify all parties to docket UM 1437 of certain 
communications between Chairman Ray Baum and two likely witnesses for the 
Commission Staff on matters related to TracFone Wireless, Inc. 

Chairman Baum serves as the Chairman of the National Association of Regulatory Utility 
Commission (NARUC) Telecommunications Committee and as the State Chair for the 
Federal-State Joint Board on Universal Service. As part of his duties, Chairman Baum 
monitors issues related to federal telecommunications and universal service reform and 
relies on Commission Staff for technical support. Some of these issues involve 
TracFone's activities before the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) and 
services provided in other states. 

Since the filing of TracFone's state application in UM 1437, Chairman Baum has had 
communications with two members of the Commission Staff related to TracFone's 
activities outside of Oregon. 

• Kay Marinos, Program Mimager of Competitive Issues, sent Chairman Baum 
three e-mails providing Chairman Baum background information about TracFone 
and the status of certain FCC actions. Ms. Marinos also briefed Chairman Baum 
on TracFone's business model and SafeLink offer. 

• Jon Cray, Program Manager for the Residential Service Protection Fund, drafted 
reply comnients for Chairman Baum and other Commissioners to respond to 
TracFone's request for clarification from the FCC on the "one per household 
rule." Mr. Cray also forwarded several e-mail messages to Chairman Baum 
pertaining to Staffs discovery of various attempts to sell a TracFone issued 
SafeLink handset on eBay or Craigslist. 
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Whether these communications met the definition of ex parte communications under 
OAR 860-012-0015 is unclear. Nonetheless, in the interest of full disclosure, we treat 
them as such in docket UM 1437. Copies of the e-mai1s to Chairman Baurn and the reply 
comments sent to the FCC are enclosed and will be placed in the record. Pursuant to 
OAR 860-012-0015(7), any party may file a written rebuttal to the ex parte 
communication, with service to other parties to the proceeding. 

Michael Grant 
Chief Administrative Law Judge 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
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